MINUTES OF MEETING #3. ATLANTIC MOTORCYCLE COORDINATING COUNCIL -- SUNDAY AUGUSUT 17. 1969. HOST: SPARTAN M.C., INC. (Marathon Run)

AMCC CLUB

Spartan M.C.
Cycle M.C.
2ND City M.C.
SMCLA
Empire City M.C.
Viking M.C.
Rocky Mountaineers M.C.

REPRESENTATIVES

Bill Fitzmaurice, Don Bruce Don Daily, Richard Kjelland Gene Simonar, Kenneth Manske Neil Redman, Tom Pellikaan Charles Rozeman, Frank Olson Ray Bedard, Mike Cain Bob Connell

REPORT OF LAST UNOFFICIAL AMCC MEETING:

An informal AMCC meeting was held in London, England at the home of Felix Jones of the 69 Club London on July 30th. Present were: 69 Club -- Felix Jones; Cycle M.C. -- Don Daily, Richard Kjelland, Robert Hullen; Viking M.C. -- Ray Bedard.

The main topic of discussion was the lack of communications between the clubs in the USA and those in Europe. It was agreed that the best way to elimatete any confusion was as follows: Any AMCC Member who would be travelling in either direction trans-Atlantic would contact his club President or Secretary who would notify the other clubs of the travel arrangements of the individual. It would thus be a simple matter to arrange housing, social activities and invitations prior to departure from home. It would also supply fresh contacts for the foreign cities visited.

AMCC PATCHES:

Il Fitzmaurice reported that 250 AMCC patches had been ordered and he aced a price of about 65 cents each for them. Each club will be notified of the exact cost upon completion of the order. An order form will be sent out shortly to all AMCC Clubs giving all the details.

RESIGNATION OF 2ND CITY CAPTAIN:

It was brought to the attention of the AMCC that Largy Evans of the 2ND City M.C. of Chicago had resigned and had been replaced by Roger Torkelson as Captain (President). A thanks to Larry was offered for all of his fine work in helping us all get the Council underway and the 2ND City M.C. into fine condition that it now maintains, and also a note of congratuations to Roger.

Guidelines for the acceptance of new clubs into the AMCC were discussed. However, no agreement was reached for any further discussion on the subject. The general opinion appeared to be that each club would have to be judged on it's own merits.

GUIDELINES FOR THE ACCEPMANCE OF NEW CLUBS BY THE AMCC:

It was voted on that before any club may be accepted for membership in the Council it must first be sponsored by a member club of the AMCC at any official meeting and voted on at the following meeting. A reminder was made that 100% of the votes must be positive and a serest ballot would be taken.

PEVIEW OF FUTURE RUNS:

boston's Leif Ericson Run (Unofficial meeting) August 29th - September 1. Cycle M.C. Bass River Run (official meeting) September 19th thru 21st.

A conflict in dates between the Rocky Mountaineers and Empire City M.C. occurred when they had both requested the same date (October 10/11/12). After a brief discussion and intermission Empire City agreed to delay its run a week providing they could have Columbus Day for the run the next ar. This was agreed upon by the Rocky Mountaineers and the calendar ontinued.

MOLLY B. Birthday Run October 10-12, Rocky Mountaineeers host.

Empire City 5th Anniversary weekend October 17-19

Autumn Scrambles November 9th, Spartan M.C. host.

Empire City Christmas Party December 13th.

Cycle Week (Final week in December) Details to be announced later.

5th Anniversary of the 2ND City M.C. January 23-25th.

BO 2 2270 February 21-23 Viking M.C.

All future dates would be firmed at a later date, however all 1970 events must be submitted and approved no later than Bo 2 2270.

STATUS OF VICE PRESIDENT:

Since Richard Doney VP of the AMCC was originally a member and representative of the Viking M.C. when he was elected, and since is no longer a representative of the Viking M.C. he is no longer a representative of the Vikings to the Council. Neither has he been appointed to be the representative from the SMCLA which he recently joined. The question was raised as to whether he should remain as an officer of the AMCC. The mater was tabled until the next official meeting.

ROAD RULES:

Road Rules book which was submitted by the Cycle M.C. for consideration the last meeting was again tabled until the next meeting.

WHEELS M.C. SPONSORED FOR AMCC MEMBERSHIP:

A written application for AMCC membership was received from Thomas Mc Inerney. President of the Wheels M.C. The application was sponsored and presented by the CYCLE M.C. The vote will take place at the mnext business meeting at Bass River in September. A reminder that 100% of the clubs must vote in the affirmative to have Wheels M.C. accepted into the AMCC. If your representatives will not be able to attend the meeting, please be sure to give a proxy vote to the person you wish to vote for you or send in your ballott to the AMCC President or Secretary.

Richard Kjelland, Secretary, AMCC

FOOTNOTE:

A respect for personal property on runs was brought up by Ken Manske of the 2ND City.

STRUCTURE CHANGE OF AMCC:

Bill Fitz, Council President and Richard Kjelland, Council Secretary, both igned as representatives of their respective clubs....in order to give all their efforts to the Council. The new alternates for the Spartans and the Cycle M.C. will be announced at the next meeting.